Key points from meeting with Cllr Collins on 16th May 2014

Sunday Working:

NET said there is no blanket approval for Sunday working, Sunday working is only allowed when TWA specifically apply for it.

TWA accept communication should have been better regarding Sunday working on Chilwell Road.

TWA said there has been no reference to Sunday working in newsletters to residents on Lower/Fletcher Road and currently there are no plans for Sunday working on Lower/Fletcher Road.

TWA said the work they were to carry out on Sunday on Chilwell Road was because of size and safety.

Senior Project Manager at TWA is looking at getting people to work till 6pm, we should apparently see people working for longer out there.

There was a consensus at the meeting that there is a clear message of avoid Sunday working at all costs.

Lower/Fletcher:

1. Emergency Access: TWA admit the team took their eye off the ball; they should have been absolutely focused. But have already brought in new project manager so things should start to tighten up.

2. Cracks: TWA carry out building checks every 2 weeks. All of a sudden they had 15 contacts come through, TWA will investigate on a case-by-case basis and where they have caused it, they will fix it.

3. Resurfacing: Any adjoining roads TWA have damaged, TWA will fix. However, there could well be the public view that traffic using roads will have caused some roads to need repairing – and there is then an issue of what works will be the responsibility of Nottinghamshire County Council.

4. Footbridge: should be in place today (there had for some reason been miscommunication)

5. ‘Betterment’: Agreed that we will wait till construction is finished then City Council and TWA will investigate to see if any remedial action needs to be taken.

6. Compensation/ Loss of amenity: There are the usual routes for compensation. The City Council will look at a tidy-up/ goodwill gestures near the end of the works. TWA are trying to take immediate direct action where issues are identified presently ie. screening / noise barrier. Anna to write to Secretary of State regarding compensation.

7. Knocking down of a residents’ fence: will be back in place by close of play today.

Cator Lane:

1. Confident that it will be re-opened on 30th June

Chilwell Road / High Road:

1. TWA had noticed slippage on work around Chilwell Rd/ Beeston centre. They therefore brought in a new section manager to sit in on that section to control it more tightly.

2. They have got to open Ellis Grove/ up to the bed centre by 31st May and they are confident they will do that by 26th May. Businesses were told that information on 30th April.

3. The road, up to Central College, will be fully re-opened on Monday 4th August.

Tram passes:
1. When tram operations start NET will talk to the big parties locally to discuss using the tram/ fare arrangements. There is contact being made with schools currently regarding safety campaign.

